

CTK Connections!

Keeping you up to date on the Mission and Ministry of

Christ the King Lutheran Church, Delafield, WI

Visit Our Website

Click Here For This Weeks Bulletin

Michelle Schere Accepts Media & Communications Coord. Position

Your Personnel Team is happy to announce that Michelle Scherer hasaccepted the position of Media & Communications Coordinator at CTK. This is a permanent, part-time position. She will focus on developing, conducting and supporting activities related to communication within the church and the community around CTK using social media, CTK's website, CTK Connections, electronic communications, print materials, and other. Michelle will also support Jill in our very busy church office. We welcome you and ask God to bless you and your

good work!Personnel Committee: Lynn Hansen, Mary Hansen, Meredy Hase, Jayne Hinkens, Sue Seegert, Pr Jordan



Events on Sunday July 9 Welcoming Special Musicians

Please join us on July 9 as we welcome special guest Laura Ferree from Immanuel Lutheran, Watertown, WI. Laura will be joined by Eric Bergendahl singing two duets. Mendelssohn's "I Waited for the Lord' (from oratoria "Elijah") and "Zu dir" (The eyes of all wait upon Thee) F.J. Haydn . Kate Beiler will play a Bach "Minuet" on oboe.





Congregational Meeting Called

The Church Council has a called a special Congregational Meeting Sunday, July 9 following the 9:00 a.m. worship service. The purpose of this meeting is to vote on the parking lot. No other business will be conducted at this meeting.



The "PARKING LOT EXPRESS" UPDATE
Pledged toward the Parking Lot Express capital
campaign as of Thursday, June 29 from 82 participants is
approximately \$146,079. The Stewardship Committee
extends a big Thank You to those who have turned in a
pledge. As a result, the number of parked cars in the
parking lot display is Eighty-one!

Monday Mavens July Barn/Pool Party

Join us on Monday, July10 from 6 - 8pm for a Barn gettogether at 1752 N Genessee Street (Sheryl Skorikś daughter's home) Feel free to swim or just enjoy fellowship time with friends. Please bring a small plate (savory or sweet) to share as well as your own beverage. RAIN or SHINE. If raining, we will hang out in



the barn and play some games. Parking is available at the barn or you can park at the church and cut through the tree line.

(RSVP helpful for planning.) Sign up at https://goo.gl/SFA6E1 or by emailing Bev at bevwaltz410@gmail.com.



Outdoor Worship & Picnic Sunday, July 16

Join us in worshiping outdoors at 9:00 a.m., followed by a congregational picnic.

Please bring your chair to worship.

Help is needed with set-up, clean-up, and bring food to share.

Please click here to sign-up.

Breadbreakers Gathering in July

Breadbreakers, an adult get-together, will be held on Saturday, July 22 from 6:30 - 9:00 PM at the home of Bev and Bill Waltz (810 Burr Oak LN, Oconomowoc).

Please bring an appetizer or dessert and join us for a fun evening of fellowship. (Sign up is helpful, but not required.)

Any questions, please contact Bev at bevwaltz410@gmail.com. Click here to sign up.



Custodian Position Is Open

CTK is seeking a new Custodian. The Custodian is responsible for maintaining a clean and orderly environment in both our 25,000 sq ft indoor facility plus the outdoor spaces including sidewalks and parking lots, with minor repairs of the facility. The Custodian is responsible for tending to lawn and minor landscaping needs.

CTK FINANCIALS

The good news is that our Operating Expenses through May are well below budget and about \$12,000 lower than last year. Our Operating Income, however, is down about \$9,400, leaving us with an operating deficit of about \$7,500. Summer months are always challenging financially as contributions tend downward, but operating expenses persist. We thank all faithful givers and ask everyone to give as you are able.

Saving Lives

At our June 1 blood drive 27 units of blood were collected, with the potential of helping 77 patients. Thanks to everyone who helped and donated. Glenda Dolphin

Outreach For Hope Family Bike Ride - Sept. 9, 2017

Registration is now open at www.ofhbikeride.com !! There is something for everyone at the Family Bike Ride supporting 19 ministries of the Greater Milwaukee Synod.

Join forces with hundreds of other bikers riding with a purpose by registering today. A generous Action Grant by Brennan's and Pavement Consulting will provide an additional \$25 for each registered or virtual rider - and an anonymous grant will match every dollar donated on-line helping us reach this year's goal of \$110,000.

Visit the website often for updates and registration information: www.ofhbikeride.com

Simple Acts of Kindness

Reformation Church in Milwaukee is starting a new program, "Sonshine" gift bag of goods, as part of its "Strong Women Strong Babies" outreach. The bag, which will contain personal hygiene items, cleaning supplies and toiletries, is a means of showing hospitality towards Reformation's neighbors and building a relationship with moms and kids. Many families are forced to go without these items due to financial constraints.

Christ the King will be helping Reformation by collecting four of the eight items contained in the Sonshine bag: single wrapped rolls of toilet tissue, one-load boxes of laundry detergent, small (13 oz) bottles of dish detergent and tampons or sanitary pads (small box.) Small sizes are necessary, since the women will be carrying their Sonshine bag home.

Samples of each item are in the upper sanctuary. All these items were purchased at the Dollar Tree in Delafield. If you would prefer to donate \$5.00, the Outreach Team will be happy to do the shopping. A manila envelope is available for donations, located in the upper sanctuary.

Thank you for helping our neighbors at Reformation Church. Contact Pam Kroening pam.kroening@gmail.com with any questions.